Net Zero Task Force Board Members

A committee for exploring and achieving cost effective Brewster Bartlett Josh Bourdon

Solutions for reduced energy use and sustainable energy Craig Cunningham Mike Fowler

Development in Derry Mary Till Jeff Moulton
Craig Lazinsky Tom Cardon

Thursday March 18, 2020 Mike Fodiman John O’Connor

6:00 via Zoom Alternates

On Line Bob Mackey John Eckerson
Vacancies

Chamber of Commerce Vacant
Derry Business Rep Vacant
Derry School District ~ Vacant

Draft Minutes

Meeting called to order at 6:02

Members Present: Craig Lazinsky, Jeff Moulton, Tom Cardon, Mary Till, Josh Bourdon, Mike Fodiman,
John O’Connor, Brewster Bartlett, Chris Cox as member of the public.

Consent Agenda:

Motion to approve minutes made by Mary Till and seconded by John O’Connor. Motion passed 6-0-1
with Brewster abstaining and Josh not present for vote.

New Business:

Legislative update given by John O’Connor. He gave the committee the current status of clean energy
bills.

Joshua Singer of Clean Energy N.H. gave us a brief update on what their organization is doing.

Jeff gave an update on the EV charging station at the Municipal Center. Eversource has changed the
billing class which has dramatically increased the cost of electricity. Most committee members seemed
to in favor of charging the users for this service, Jeff will be adding EV (electric vehicles) and EVCS
(electric vehicles charging stations) planning to our 2021 goals. We will need to determine the inventory
and needs for the town.

Craig Lazinsky gave an update on Community Power.
Mike Fodiman gave an update on LED plan for municipal buildings and is working with Mike Fowler.
There was no update on the EPA Toll as Craig Cunningham is leaving the committee.

Jeff gave an update on the Landfill Solar project. He recommended tabling any expansion to the Transfer
Station array.




Mary Till informed the committee that the Planning Board will have a public hearing on the Renewable
Energy Ordinance on April 7, 2021. After the Planning Board meeting it will go to the Town Council for
another public hearing and final approval.

Motion to adjourn made by Craig Lazinsky and seconded by Brewster Bartlett. Motion passed 6-0, with
Josh and John not present for vote.

Submitted-

Tom Cardon, Secretary




